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Supported By Rye Bay Steering Group 

Advertise  
Your Company Or Product 

 Next Month 
 

Reasonable Rates 
 

Phone Marcus on 07890 385332 

Or E-Mail at:  marcus.whittaker@ic24.net 

Or Send To: 17 Tram Road, Rye Harbour, E.Sussex 

 

All Classified Adverts will be FREE 

Don’t Forget To Visit  

RYE HARBOUR’S 

Very Own Web Site At 

http://www.ryeharbour.org  
Featuring The Rye Harbour Newsletter 
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Rye HARBOUR NEWSLETTER 

28th February 2002 Issue  6 

 

Special   

Features 

• Local Events & 

Meetings 

• General    

• Comments &     

Letters 

• Youth Page  

• Church News 

• Swimming 

• Family News 

• Jempsons Free  Bus 

• Tide Timetable 

• Local Bus Times 

• Public Meeting 

• Parent & Toddler 

Rye Harbour Newsletter  

Compiled By & For The Residents    

Editor’s Comments 
Here we are again six months and 

still going very strong. This month 

has been a struggle mainly due to  

the fact that it's such a short month. 

Welcome back Rye Harbour Sailing 

Club and hope you will continue to 

support us.  

Steve Clare put his report in this 

month which I hope will also       

continue.  

The newsletter is just packed with 

lots of different things going on and 

at one point I thought it would be 

necessary to add an extra four pages 

but I managed to get away with it. 

Thanks to everyone who              

contributed once again and many 

thanks to Jane without whose help 

last month the newsletter may not 

have been stapled and folded.  

I'm disappointed I had no letters this 

month after such a flurry in  

January.  

We celebrate Easter early this year, 

hope you have a good one and the 

children get lots of eggs.  

Copy date for March will be Friday 

22nd with publication date being 

Good Friday 29th although I will 

hope to deliver by Thursday 28th. 

Enough from me, I think I've said 

plenty for February, Happy Easter.  

Note From Your Editor  

Are there any adults in Rye Harbour, 

brave enough to join me in entering  

this years Raft Race,  

to get soaked, flour bombed,  

have a great time and  

raise some more money  

for the Harbour.  

Ring me on 227773  

IF YOU DARE  
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I was hoping to do a new    

weight ticket from Boots but as 

the loss this month is negligible 

I'll leave it until March.  

The doctor says where I've  

been exercising, I've been    

converting fat into muscle.    

I've been doing more exercises, 

more walking and growing 

more fruit and veg in my garden 

so that I get more exercise and I 

eat more fruit and veg. I feel 

fitter now than I have for years 

and I don't miss the sweets. 

£70.00 was made at the 

Jumble sale on Saturday, 

towards this years     

Christmas Party for village  

children, Pam and Julie say 

a big thank you to all who  

helped and those who 

came  and spent.  

Julie & Pam  

What a night! tt was really 

good to see so many    

people taking pan. and also 

the New Teams.  

This month there were 9 

teams: 

The Finn, Bingo Babes, 

PHD's. Herrings Heads, 

Flag Staff. Pam's People. 

FN.I.S.T.I.Ts and Bonko. 

The winners were the 

PHD's who scored 80  

followed by Pam's People 

who came a close 2nd with 

79 points.  

The evening was a great 

success, with everyone 

enjoying themselves.  

If you would like to come 

and join in. then next Quiz 

Nite is on Good Friday 

29/03/02. It costs £ 1 per 

person and a maximum of 

6 players per team.           

If you would like to see 

what teams took part and 

their scores for last month. 

then visit the Village Hall 

web site at: www.  

rychartourvtllagehall.co.uk 

then click on Quiz Nite 

Results  

Steve Tollet  

Rye Harbour Village Halt 

Management Committee  

Vanessa’s Sponsored Diet 

Fund Raising 

JUMBLE SALE 

As a contribution towards the Jubilee fund raising a "Silly Card night" and raffle, 

Monday 4 March 7-11 Inkerman Arms. We thank Dawn and Peter who extend an 

invitation to everyone. Their selection of real ales are well worth trying CAMRA 

listed.  

On the 04/03/02, the Inkerman Arms Pub, 

is holding a Silly Card Games night, in  

aid of the Golden Jubilee celebrations. 

We hope that everyone will come and 

support them.   

Steve Tollett Rye Harbour Village Hall  

Management Committee  

INKERMAN ARMS  

Quiz Night 
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The parish councils meeting on Tue 11th        

February had two or three items of interest to  

us here in Rye Harbour.  

The first, the resignation due to ill health of   

our Vivien Ennis. The resignation was         

received with regret as Vivien has contributed   

a great deal towards Rye Harbour and the    

parish council in general. A letter expressing  

the council's regret and best wishes for her   

future health has been sent.  

I am sure we all join in with those sentiments 

and wish Vivien well.  

A letter from the Village Hall was received  

informing the council of the new fire alarms. 

which safety regulations required to be fitted 

and also the new toilet windows and             

requesting a 33% contribution towards the 

costs, if at all possible, a contribution from the 

council would be added to by Rother Council. 

The whole program being co-ordinated by   

Sussex Rural Community Council.  

Possible funding has been identified and will  

be discussed at the March meeting.  

A reminder has been sent to Rye Partners     

enquiring about progress on a ground plan for 

play and recreation; this follows a meeting   

several weeks ago discussing an initial layout 

plan.  

Finally the Pett Frontage sea defence            

application will be discussed on Monday 25th 

February. 
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MISSING  
Missing from the Village Hall are three  

table cloths, green check in colour. An   

early return will be appreciated as they are 

in regular use.  

Thank you  
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Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report 

 Although there are wintry showers  

blowing over as I type this, the birds are 

already gearing up for spring. Many  

birds have been in song for some time 

now such as Skylarks, Robins,        

Blackbirds, Song thrushes and Dunnocks 

On the beach reserve the Ringed Plovers 

and Oystercatchers are back on their 

breeding territories and engaging in 

courtship display flights on finer days. 

The Cormorants at Castle Water are our 

earliest nesters and some are probably 

already incubating eggs, while others are 

rebuilding old nests.                          

Numbers of Coots and ducks there have 

diminished considerably as birds head  

off on the start of their journey back to 

their breeding grounds further north. 

Common Gulls however have increased 

in number as birds move up from the  

continent. A few thousand can be seen 

arriving to roost along the beach at dusk 

and the numbers are likely to increase in 

to March. A few Mediterranean Gulls 

have also been seen in amongst them.  

The first Red Admiral and Small        

Tortoiseshell butterflies have emerged 

from hibernation.                                            

On 1st Feb many oiled Guillemots were 

coming ashore. Twelve were picked up 

between the river mouth and Winchelsea 

Beach and taken to the RSPCA at      

Fairlight where a total of 200 were taken 

in. The culprit was a wreck off Hastings 

that was losing oil, but fortunately few 

oiled birds were found thereafter.        

Few unusual visitors have been noted. A 

Dartford Warbler was by the Long Pit on 

22 January. A few Chiffchaffs seen in 

recent days may be early migrants      

arriving, but one of the Siberian race in 

the wood (13 Feb) was notable. Firecrest 

has also been noted on two occasions. At 

Castle Water up to 16 Smew have been 

seen, plus two Bittems and up to 26 Little 

Egrets at the roost. A Red-necked Grebe 

was sighted offshore.                         

Forthcoming events - open to all. No 

charge, but donations towards the nature 

reserve welcomed.......                          

Sun 10 Mar - guided walk around Castle 

Water Nature Reserve and a chance to 

look around Camber Castle. Meet at 

Brede Lock car park at 10am. Return 

about 1pm.                                              

Sat 16 Mar - The Pannel Valley Nature 

Reserve - an illustrated talk by John 

Willsher, 7.30 pm at Winchelsea Beach 

Community Hall.                                    

Sat 16 and Sun 17 Mar - Annual Beach 

Clean. Please come and help us to      

clear the rubbish blown up on to the 

beach. We may also see the first summer 

migrant birds. Meet at 10am in Rye    

Harbour car park.                                    

Warden Paul Troake 
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The winter gales continue without any sign of let up. Ships struggle to make          

passage's from loading pans to Rye during the brief "windows" between storms The 

vessel "Hoofort", owned by Lapthorns of Rochester, beat a passage from Port Barrier 

(France) to Rye at the end of January carrying 1100 tons of road-stone for Rye Wharf 

A brief lull in the gales permitted the pilot to board and as the vessel turned to enter to 

port she was cast ashore onto Camber sands by a particularly heavy swell. There she 

remained until being floated off the following morning and escorted into Rye by two 

fishing vessels  

You may have noticed that the harbour launch "Rother III" has been missing for some 

time. She had been taken to the boatyard for annual maintenance last year when it  

was discovered that a serious oil leak had the potential to cause pollution- She was 

immediately "Grounded" until either repairs or replacement engine could be arranged. 

The decision was taken to re-engine the vessel and a larger, more powerful "Lister 

engine has been ordered. The engine is to be fitted during the last week of February 

and, following successful trials, the vessel will re-enter service at the beginning of 

March.  

Work has resumed on the refurbishment of the Admiralty Jetty. Because of rising 

costs it is planned to complete only half of the staging, the remaining northern end 

being taken out of use. Work is progressing quite quickly and six further berths will 

be ready for new tenants by the end of March.  

The Rye Fairway Buoy has drifted some 8 cables to the NE and a Notice to Mariners 

duly issued giving warning to those at sea at this time. The responsibility for the   

buoy is to be transferred to Trinity House, The General Lighthouse Authority, as from 

the beginning of March when it is planned that a new and larger buoy will be        

positioned at the charted location. This will be completed by one of the larger of  

Trinity House's buoy handling vessels  

Whilst attending the harbour office over the Christmas period I calculated a number 

of statistics, concerning commercial shipping, during the year 2001 98 vessels used 

the port importing"! 27,045 tons of aggregates. The largest vessel was the "Michel"   

at 82 metres LOA Six other vessels were handled with lengths exceeding 75 metres 

The accumulated length of all these vessels totalled 6,054 metres or 301 cricket  

pitches! Two of these vessels had their berthing aborted due to dense fog.  

Finally the Multiple Sclerosis vessel "Multiple Challenge” carrying up to 12 persons 

suffering from this deleterious disease, is due to arrive at Rye on the 27- May.  

Harbour Master’s Comments 

Carl Baggwell (Harbour Master) 
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General Information 

Local Tide Times 

Flood Warnings 

Local Police 

Mobile Library 
The Library van will be parked in Rye  

Harbour Road every fortnight. 

March  

Monday 11th & 25th 

Your Local Police 

Station No. 

0845 607 0999 

Citizens Advice 
Mondays - 10.00am - 12.00pm 

Tuesdays - 10.00am - 12.00pm 

Wednesdays - 2.00pm - 4.00pm 
No Appointment Necessary  

Rye Partnership Office (Rye) 

Or you may telephone, Weekdays between 

2.00pm - 4.00pm on 01424 430400 

The Fun Bus will be in Rye Harbour on the following dates: 
Tues 12th, March 10.00 am -12.00 pm  - Tues 26th, March             

10.00 am -12.00 pm  

FUN BUS   

Floodline 

0845  988 1188 

If you would like to book the Village Hall for a party or some other                       

gathering then visit the web site at: www.ryeharbourvillagehall.co.uk You             

will be able to view hall availability and other information relating to the              

Village Hall.  

The hall can be hired for £3.50 per hour for Village residents and £5 per hour for  

non-Village residents, commercial bookings and organisations.  

If you don't have access to the internet and would like to book the hall,                   

you can phone  01 797 223631 .  

Don't forget, a deposit is needed to guarantee your booking. 

Hire The Village Hall 
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Local Bus Times 

Explanation of Codes:  NS: Not Saturdays        S: Saturdays Only      N+:  Not School Days       + :  School Days Only      A:  As Local Rider 300 to/from this point            

B: Runs via Thomas Peacock School on schooldays     C:  Continues to/starts at Guestling School     H:  Not a Local Rider Service          

325 / 326 
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LETTERS 

 PUBLIC MEETING  
To Form Committee To Run &  

Organise The Jubilee  

Celebrations For The Village.  

All Are Invited No Age Barriers  

Volunteers & Ideas  

At  

The Village Hall  

Thursday March 21st  

7.30 pm - 7.45 pm Start 

Trained Childcare workers at level 2 and 3 

are needed to join bank staff, for occasional 

work in creche settings and holiday play 

schemes in Rye, Rye Harbour, Hastings 

and Camber.  

Please apply to Gina Sanderson, Rye cvs, 

25 Cinaue oorts street. Rve. TN31 7AD. 

The Rye Partnership News 
After speaking to Neil East who then spoke 

to Mark Evershed (Secretary) "We have no 

comment at present and we do not respond 

to letters to newspapers."  

To the writer of last months letter directed 

to Rye Partnership, the official reply is   

below.  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Would "County Card" bus pass holders 

please note the expiry date of their present 

card and call into Rother Homes Rye     

office, a week or so before the present card 

expires, letters are no longer being sent to 

holders reminding of renewals. Do bare this 

in mind please and renew in good time. 

JOBS 
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Golden Jubilee 
Golden Jubilee Don't forget if you would like a Crown and or Mug they are still available. If 
you want a crown, then I will need your order before the end of March 2002 as these have                  
to be ordered.                                                                                                                               
For terms & conditions then visit the Village Hall web site at:  
www.ryeharbourvillagehall.co.uk then click on the Terms & Conditions link.                                                
Steve Tollett Rye Harbour Village Hall Management Committee  

AnimateAnimateAnimateAnimate    
Landgate, RyeLandgate, RyeLandgate, RyeLandgate, Rye    
01797 22500601797 22500601797 22500601797 225006    

AfterAfterAfterAfter––––    Schools ClubSchools ClubSchools ClubSchools Club    
11111111––––    14 Year Olds14 Year Olds14 Year Olds14 Year Olds    
Monday Monday Monday Monday ----    FridayFridayFridayFriday    
3.30pm 3.30pm 3.30pm 3.30pm ----    5.30pm5.30pm5.30pm5.30pm    
Free AdmissionFree AdmissionFree AdmissionFree Admission    

Playstation 1 & 11. Internet Access.Playstation 1 & 11. Internet Access.Playstation 1 & 11. Internet Access.Playstation 1 & 11. Internet Access.    
Tuck. Pool. Table Tennis.Tuck. Pool. Table Tennis.Tuck. Pool. Table Tennis.Tuck. Pool. Table Tennis.    

PC Games. Music.PC Games. Music.PC Games. Music.PC Games. Music.    
Board Games. & More.Board Games. & More.Board Games. & More.Board Games. & More.    

Monday Monday Monday Monday ----    Fun With FoodFun With FoodFun With FoodFun With Food    
Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday ----    Video & PopcornVideo & PopcornVideo & PopcornVideo & Popcorn    

Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday ----    CraftsCraftsCraftsCrafts    
Thursday Thursday Thursday Thursday ----    Animate Football Animate Football Animate Football Animate Football 

TeamTeamTeamTeam    
Friday Friday Friday Friday ----    Open EveningOpen EveningOpen EveningOpen Evening    

COME AND  VISIT US SOONCOME AND  VISIT US SOONCOME AND  VISIT US SOONCOME AND  VISIT US SOON    

Every Saturday a group of 

children from the village 

go to Tenterden swimming 

pool, Karen and Marcus 

supervise it. I think I can 

speak for everyone that it 

is an enjoyable time.  

The first time, we went in 

the morning but we      

decided to go a bit later the 

next week so that we could 

go on the inflatable and it 

was good fun, There are 

also floats and the flume to 

go on.  

Everyone has a really good 

time and all for just  

£ 2.50p.  

I really hope it carries on.  

 

By Becca Cleary 

Marcus's Comment  
I would like to thank the children who have participated so far in swimming and I'm 
pleased to hear your enjoying it. Your behaviour is a credit to Rye Harbour, keep up 
the good work and hopefully see you at the weekend. If anyone else between the 
ages 11 & 16 would like to join us, then call me now on 227773.                 Marcus  

Youth Page 
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FISHING NEWS 
    ROUND THE BAY 

FOR MORE 

The weather has been the 

big event of February with 

fishermen talking of how 

this is more common    

pattern from the past with 

gale force winds coming in 

from the West with low 

pressures queuing up 

across the Atlantic to 

sweep through one after 

another. The fleet has  

managed only a handful of 

trips so far with the       

scallopers still finding fair 

fishing with better prices 

being a bonus.               

With the bay left alone and 

a good breeze to stir things 

up, a few trawlers had a 

couple of very good trips, 

plaice being the bulk of the 

catch with small amounts 

of many other fish making 

up the mixed bag.         

Traditionally February and 

March time is when the 

plaice come into the bay, 

this run of fish seems to be 

quite good with a fair   

percentage of medium and 

large fish, something 

which is not always the 

case. Prices for fish were 

not as high as was hoped 

with local sales okay    

owing to lack of supplies 

but fish for export were 

cheap with modern French, 

Belgium and Dutch boats 

able to push on through all 

but the worst weather and 

keep fish coming onto the 

markets.                         

Media reports would have 

you believe there is hardly 

a fish left in the sea but 

fishermen talking to other 

fishermen from different 

parts of the country and 

our neighbours across the 

water know this is not 

quite true. Some bigger 

boats have had to change 

fishing grounds and leave 

very good catches because 

of the quota system which 

now regulates the fishing. 

So its not all bad news and 

here's hoping that some of 

the fish that seems to be 

there wilt find its way into 

our little comer and the 

boats can catch a share 

before it goes on its way.  

BOY ASHORE 

Rye Harbour Youth Action Group 
EASTER WORKSHOP  

Children From 5-11 and Parents Welcome - Come and join in the fun on  

27th March at our craft session in the Village Hall between 10.30am & 12..30pm 

Clay Modelling, Glass Painting, Cake Baking and much more.  

Hello everyone.  

Getting crafty has just started down at the 

village hall; we had a second meeting on 

Thurs 21 Feb. and will meet again on 

Thurs 7th March.  

Greta Willett paid us a visit on Thurs 21st 

and the majority of us made some lovely 

Flower arrangements.  

On the 7th March we shall be making 

Greetings cards for Mothers day, Easter 

or whatever takes your fancy. There will 

be a cup of tea and a biscuit and a raffle 

every fortnight for those who come along. 

There will also be a fee of £1.00 towards 

payment of the hall and equipment.  

Julie Cleary  

GETTING CRAFTY 
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Rye Harbour Lifeboat Report 

As we came to the end of January we had 

our second shout of the year. On the  

night of Monday the 28th of January the 

'HOOFORT' ran aground as the Master 

was preparing to enter the Harbour. After 

trying for about one and a half hours to 

get back off the skipper decided that he 

was hard aground and had to wait for the 

following tide, on the 29th at 11.15hrs.  

At around 09.00hrs Dover Coastguard 

informed me that Dungeness Lifeboat 

was standing by the casualty with the 

intention to give a tow to the casualty 

who would be using his own engines as 

well. Rye Harbour Lifeboat was asked to 

assist. Not with the towing, I hasten to 

add but to assist with the passing of    

towlines and personnel etc. The Hoofort 

was re floated at 10.15hrs and was      

escorted into harbour by the Fishing boat 

'MAVRICK' just to be on the safe side. 

About five years ago I made a request to 

the Environment Agency to repair and 

use an existing hardcore roadway for 

Lifeboat access to the shore. We have 

finally been granted permission and the 

work is going on right now. I am pleased 

to say that for those of you who have 

encountered the Lifeboat and Tractor on 

the shore road in the past, with luck, it 

won't happen again. I think I should  

point out that is was not the EA that 

caused all of the delay in getting this 

work started.                                        

Finally we are looking for some new  

recruits. See the flyer enclosed.                          

Richard Tollett 
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Let me start by thanking the editor for finally asking me to report to the readers of the 

Rye harbour news letter.  

              As the residents of LSW & Oyster Creek will know, We set up the residents 

assoc because the feeling in LSW & Oyster Creek was that we didn't feel part of the 

"community", we were being over looked in any plans for the harbour and more    

importantly any plans for LSW & Oyster Creek. Like someone said in the last news 

letter you hear "rumours" etc, Like people raising money for a skateboard ramp on  

the green in LSW & Oyster Creek, No one came round to ask us what we would like 

there!!! (by the way what has happened to the money raised for the ramp? We have 

been told by the parish council that any fund raising should only start after you have 

planning permission, otherwise you are gaining money under false pretences) Many 

people in LSW & Oyster Creek have lived in the harbour for years, since they were 

kids, but now even they don't feel part of the community.  

              Rye harbour covers a lot of homes, we feel that you need two or three      

residents assoc to get an overall view of what everyone wants. There doesn't need to 

be a "them and us" situation. WE ALL WANT THE SAME THING, we all want to 

keep Rye harbour as a great place to live, We CAN all work together but the back 

stabbing , the rumours, and the "them and us" situations have to stop. Yes we all   

need to be more open and honest and not be afraid to say what we believe, but that 

means not hiding behind the "NAME AND ADDRESS SUPPLIED" option.  

              Also can someone confirm that ALL children of the harbour get a free cup   

& coin for the golden jubilee?  

Finally, Thanks for everyone for your support at all the meetings and for your support 

in the bonus ball game, well done to all the winners and keep a look out for              

up and coming events.  

 

Steve Clare (chairman Lucas Shadwell way & Oyster Creek res assoc)  

First of all, I would like to point out the 

above report has been taken directly from 

the e.mail and has not been edited in any 

way.  

But once again I thank Steve for this  

report and hope it will help straighten out 

any misunderstandings there might have 

been in the past.  

As far as finally asking for a report, the 

newsletter when formed, the initial flyer 

did in fact ask for reports from all clubs, 

associations, residents and was circulated 

to every house in Rye Harbour. In every 

issue since I have always asked for more. 

As for being overlooked for plans for Rye 

Harbour I know for a fact that is not true 

as Steve Toilet and myself can verify 

when we froze to death almost one day 

last year collecting names of children 

eligible for a FREE mug and crown, 

funds, petition for the mobile library, 

swimming , shall I go on? No, which by 

the way answers another of your       

questions, that all resident children up to 

OYSTER CREEK & LUCAS SHADWELL 

WAY - RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION  

EDITORS REPLY 
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Rye Harbour Under Fire  
 
Fire watching at the chemicals and No 2 
High Street where I worked! Joining the 
home guard at 17 years of age and losing 
a hand grenade when on exercise in the 
allotments, we had to search until we 
found it. My mum telling a Royal Irish 
Fusilier recently back from Dunkirk, " If 
you must fire at German airplanes, don't 
do it from just outside our front door. 
There are plenty of other places to do 
that."  
Bombs on eastern end of Rye view, Tram 
Road, two ladies and a dog killed, six 
bombs one night, first one in duck pond, 
second in Jimmy Downey's garden,  
completely demolishing the bungalow, 
luckily being of wooden construction it 
just folded up and the occupants escaped 
because the furniture held the sections 
clear of them, the soil from the garden 
landed mostly in our back yard burying 
our dog 'Peters' kennel with him inside. 
Apple trees blown clear over our house 
and into the main road. The third bomb 
blew a crater where the bus turns now 
and the others over the river.  
An oil bomb (incendiary) landing in the 
road by Spuncrete entrance 3 minutes 
before I got there on my bike on the way 
home from work, having been delayed to 
deliver letters to Watchbell Street on the 

way home. (How lucky can you get?) 
Fishing boats shot up in the bay and set 
on fire, Rye cinema direct hit, Ferry Road 
school playground machine gunned, a 
small girl hit, mine fields from Harbour 
entrance to Winchelsea Beach, soldiers 
and sheep blown up by accident.  
Boom of piles across river and fishing 
boat 'Sussex Maid' coming to grief on 
them. My Dad and brother having to roll 
down the railway bank to dodge bullets 
on the way home from the boat.  
Watching a pilot bale out during a      
dogfight overhead taking his flying boots 
off in case he landed in the sea, in the 
event he landed safely at the old lifeboat 
house between a minefield and the high 
tidemark, a matter of a few yards.  
Watching one of our own planes shot 
down by Ack Ack because it couldn't 
give the recognition signal. I was at home 
at the time with a B'great boil behind my 
knee and I stood up at our bedroom  
window screaming at people, "It's one of 
ours, It's one of ours! " but nobody took 
any notice!  
It crashed in the castle fields, if I        
remember it was a Beaufighter returning 
home disabled, all of us kids were      
experts on airplane recognition. It paid to 
be. Quite a lot more but then I went in the 
army and that's another story.  

By Dan'll (Harbour Duck) 

the age of 16 will receive a 

free mug and coin if there 

name is on the register 

held at 17 Tram Rd.  

As far as rumours go, who 

takes any notice of them, 

it's actions that count and 

as you say "we all want the 

same thing".  

The Skate Pipe is some-

thing that came out of a 

survey of the children of 

Rye Harbour as one of the 

top priorities. Yes money 

has been collected and 

controlled and can be   

verified but the organisers 

also know when they 

achieve the amount      

required, it will have to go 

to a public meeting for any 

further decisions.  

As far as name and address 

supplied, I'm sure there 

were probable very good 

reasons for not wishing 

their details revealed.  

Finally does your Bonus 

Ball Game reach all at Rye 

Harbour. If anyone else 

would like to comment on 

this or any other matter, 

please do.  

A WALK DOWN MEMORY LANE  
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              RASTRUM 

                 LTD                                       
Shipping & 

Warehousing 

 
Industrial Units 

& 

Office Space  

To Let 

 
Rye Wharf, Harbour Road, Rye, 

East Sussex TN31 7TE 

 

Telephone: 

(01797) 224778 

Fax: (01797) 223650 
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RYE & DISTRICT COMMUNITY 

TRANSPORT 

The question was raised 

this week as to whether 

Community Transport was 

here to help only the    

elderly. The answer is very 

firmly no. While many of 

those who are transported 

by one or other of the   

buses are elderly, we do 

provide transport for the 

young people as well.  

Here in the village Marcus 

has organised a group of 

youngsters to go on the 

Community Bus to swim at 

Tenterden each Saturday. 

The Parent & Toddler 

Group will be using the 

same bus for their outing 

to the Children's Farm in 

March. We have provided 

transport for the Camber 

Brownies to go to and 

from camp and regularly 

take the Camber Youth 

Group on outings which 

have included the cinema 

at Ash ford and the laser 

maze in Eastbourne.  

We take children from 

Tilling Green Infants 

School on their annual 

outings to Bixlea Woods 

and Camber Sands and 

during half term the  

Northiam After School 

Club went over to the De 

La Warr Pavilion on the 

Community Bus. Each 

school day we transport 

children from Northiam to 

and from Homewood 

School in Tenterden. And 

Animate is looking at the 

need for transport home for 

those who live outside Rye 

using one of the          

Community Transport  

buses.  

As you can see,           

Community Transport is 

here for all ages - on the 

Dial-a-Ride one of the 

most regular users is a 

young man whose mobility 

is limited by cerebral   

palsy. He (and his wheel-

chair) are taken from his 

home in Northiam each 

Friday evening to and from 

Brede where he plays short 

mat bowls.  

Pat Hughes 
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Rye Harbour Church News 
The most important 

festival of the Christian 

year is Easter Sunday. That is the day 

when we celebrate the resurrection of 

Jesus Christ from the dead. That basic 

Christian belief makes a great difference 

to how lives are lived. For now they have 

a purpose beyond this present and passing 

limited span of human existence.           

So why not come and join us on Easter 

Sunday, 31 st this year, at Rye Harbour 

Church? The service is at 9.15am and all 

will be most welcome.                         

Martin Sheppard  

Sylvia Alford and 

helpers held another 

Ploughman's Lunch 

on Monday, Poppy 

and Georgina 

helped with the  

raffle.                   

All our friends came 

down from Rye, 

quite a few of them 

now and they are 

very welcome.  

 

Nanny Pat 

Monday Luncheon Club 

Sunday 10th March. Parish 

Eucharist 9.15am  

Easter Sunday 31st March  

Eucharist of Easter 9.15am 

 

An art exhibition by local 

artists will be held over the  

Easter period. Please see  

posters for details, it  

promises to be interesting.  

Finally we learn that grant 

aid towards the churchyard  

maintenance of £150.00    

per annum at Rye Harbour  

and Iklesham, has been cut 

Further details in the next 

issue.  

Just to reaffirm what Pat Hughes said about "Dial a ride" I can only say that I had a 

lovely day a couple of weeks ago. We went to Famborough in Kent, to see two 

friends of ours and then over to Coulsdon in Surrey to see " Mad John's" new house 

and I am sure a lot of you will remember him.  

Tracy is a super driver and jolly good company.                                       Nanny Pat 

MESSAGE FROM PAT TO PAT 
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Rye Harbour Parent and Toddler Group 

Hello again,                  

Parent and Toddler are still 

going strong, a warm    

welcome to our new mums 

and toddlers who have  

recently joined our group. 

Sadly we will be losing 2 

of our children (Alfie and 

Charlotte), as they will be 

going off to Nursery next 

week, so good luck.     

Don't forget our Easter fun 

at the Farm, where we will     

have an Easter egg hunt. 

Julie Cleary  

The sailing club was formed in the     

thirties by Rye Harbour and Rye sailors. 

Ken Rooke's brother and Gerry Blattman 

were founder members.  

We are a friendly Club who already have 

quite a number of village people as   

members. You do not have to own a boat, 

just an interest in the sea and people. 

There are two sections in the club, one for 

dinghy sailors and one for cruiser sailors. 

The club own three tappers, a wanderer, a 

merlin all suitable for new sailors, young 

and old.  

The club is a teaching establishment   

giving courses up to day skipper and 

yacht master standards, instruction in 

VHF and VHF SRC Communication, 

engine maintenance and first aid.  

We also have a fund to give grants  

owards the cost of courses for young  

people. Partial costs can also be met to 

sail on training ships, what better        

experience than to sail before the mast on 

a tail ship.  

This year began on 1st January 2002 with 

a Rum Race for dinghies, we have social 

evenings on Thursdays, recently one  

consisted of a Bum's Supper.  

I as membership secretary would        

welcome new applications. Please contact 

me on  (01797) 224351  for details.  

Ken Halpin  

Animate Parent & Child Group  
Landgate, Rye  

01797225006  

Tuesday's 10.30am - 12.30pm  

For Ages 0-5 Yrs  

Cost Per Session £1.25  

Includes Tea\Coffee & Biscuits  

Come Along & Have A Good Time  

Rye Harbour Sailing Club News 
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Congratulations 

Family Announcements 

 Reports were written  By Nanny Pat 

Pat Hartley is home from hospital in                    

Crowborough, having had a knee operation.            We missed her 

help in the kitchen at the ploughman's;                  hope to see her out 

soon.  

Poor Dave Piggott is still unable to ride his bike up to chicken farm; he                   

ell over indoors over one of his dog's toys and landed on his knee,                       

which had recently been operated on. Hope it won't be long Dave                         

before your mobile again.  

Olive Taylor went into her garden to pick up a chair which had blown                    

over and she slipped on the wet grass and broke her wrist, hope it will                

mend soon Olive.  

Vera Lancaster has had lots of trouble with her bad knee, she's had lots                     

of pain and discomfort and we hope that soon it will be better. 

 

WILLIAMS BROS. 
GREENGROCERS AND FRUITERERS 

 

  Teleflorist            Sweet Williams Florist          Teleflorist 

 

44 - 46 CINQUE PORTS STREET, RYE 

 

Florist 226941                                                                   Fax 222219 

 

We all had a lovely time at JeffRobus 50th Birthday party at the 

Conk, all his friends were there and there were a lot of them. We all had our photo 

taken by Mike 

GET WELL SOON  
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BIRTHDAYS 

Don’t forget to keep sending me 

details of your Birthday’s 

Photos are returned 

Family Announcements 

This is a  

picture of our very 

popular Postie 

"Margaret"; we 

couldn't print it 

before,  

because we wanted 

it to be a surprise.  

Happy  

13th Birthday  

To Nick Payne, on  

the 28th February 

Love from Mum,  

Dad, Chris and  

Tom Xxx 

We hope it's not too late to welcome Chip and Willow to Tram rd, not forgetting 

Jake the dog, they seem to have settled in very well and no doubt we will see more 

of them when the weather improves.  

 

Ann and Terry Satchell have moved to their new house now, we hope the move  

wasn't too stressful; it's not a very nice job, even when everything goes smoothly.  

 

Good luck to Gary Haffenden in his move too. We send him all our best wishes and 

hope to see him when he comes back to the harbour on visits. Also many happy  

returns of his 40th birthday.  

 

We welcome Kath and Jeanette to the village, they have just moved down from  

London to Coastguard Square. They will soon settle in and make new friends I'm 

sure, and join in some of our village activities.  

MOVING 


